MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF SNAITH AND COWICK TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 10th NOVEMBER 2014 AT 26 MARKET PLACE, SNAITH

PRESENT

Cllr. S. Jones (In the chair), Cllr. J. Barrett, Cllr. G. Laughton, Cllr. G. Hulme, Cllr. N. Megson, Cllr. R. McArthur, Cllr. J. Hollas and Cllr. R. Lyons

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 27th October having been circulated were accepted as a true record of the meeting and signed by the Deputy Town Mayor. Proposed Cllr. G. Laughton seconded Cllr. G. Hulme and agreed

APOLOGIES

Cllr. J. Staveley - Churton

DECLARATION OF INTEREST BY MEMBERS IN ITEMS ON THIS AGENDA AND THE NATURE OF SUCH INTEREST None

TO NOTE DISPENSATIONS GIVEN TO ANY MEMBER OF THE COUNCIL IN RESPECT OF THE AGENDA ITEMS LISTED BELOW None

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None

EAST RIDING COUNCILLORS REPORT

Youth Club

Cllr. J. Barrett advised he had been in contact with Phil Jackson Youth Services for ERYC and Phil had requested a photo be taken at the opening of the Youth Club.

Street Lighting

Cllr. J. Barrett advised he had discussed with ERYC the street lights out on High Street and Church Lane and was hoping for them to be fixed in the near future however access to them had caused a delay.

ERYC Property Kitchens

Cllr. J. Barrett stated the refurbishment of ERYC houses kitchen in the area had begun.

TOWN CLERKS REPORT

COMMITTEE MEMBERS FOR SNAITH AND COWICK INTERNAL DRAINAGE BOARD

The Town Clerk advised Cllr. J. Staveley – Churton and Cllr. J. Barrett currently sat on the committee however the drainage board had requested further members. Cllr. N. Megson proposed Cllr. R. McArthur seconded Cllr. J. Barrett and agreed.



TOWN LOCK UP

Cllr. S. Jones advised that Dino-Rod had informed him that the problem was possibly road surface water and not the drains at the lock up and recommended the council ask a local builder to look at the problem. Cllr. N. Megson proposed contacting a local builder to access the problem seconded Cllr. J. Barrett and agreed. Cllr. G. Laughton advised to contact Mr Huggitt for a quotation. Cllr. N. Megson advised he would possibly be able to supply some materials for the job free of charge. Noted by Council members

LETTERS FROM RESIDENTS

FENCE AT JOINT USE PLAY AREA

A letter from a concerned resident was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. It was agreed to discuss the matter at the next Joint Use Play Area Committee Meeting. It was agreed to have the meeting on Monday 24th November at 6.15 in the Town Council office prior to the full council meeting. TRAFFIC ALONG COWICK ROAD

It was agreed to put this onto the agenda for the meeting with Mike Featherby on Thursday 27th November. Cllr. J. Barrett proposed writing to the resident and asking them to take note of the registrations numbers of vehicles causing issues seconded Cllr. R. McArthur and agreed

LOCAL TRANSPORT PLAN

Information was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Cllr. G. Hulme advised he was concerned with the fact Snaith had been put as a Rural Service Centre and not a Town. Cllr. G. Hulme proposed looking at this issue after the meeting with Mike Feathers.

HGV MEETING 12th NOVEMBER 2014

The Town Clerk advised the meeting would be on Wednesday 12th November at 6.30pm and asked for a show of hands who would be attending Cllr. J. Barrett, G. Hulme, J. Hollas, R. McArthur and N. Megson stated they would attend.

YOUTH CLUB

The Town Clerk advised the Youth Club was due to start on Thursday 27th November at 6pm until 8pm and requested councillors attended if possible for the opening. Noted by Council Members

FEEDBACK FROM MEETING WITH CONSERVATION OFFICER ON 4^{TH} NOVEMBER 2014 – SIGNAGE

Information regarding sign regulations were given to Town Councillors. The Town Clerk advised if anyone needed clarification of signage to contact Clive Nicholson ERYC enforcement officer. Noted by Council Members

YORKSHIRE WATER PUMPING STATIONS

Information was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Cllr. J. Barrett advised the Town Clerk to send the information onto residents of Brierley Close. Noted by Council Members.



GRANTS MEETING

The Town Clerk gave out grant information to all councillors ready for the meeting on Monday 17th November 2014 at 7pm

OFFICE USE

The Town Clerk advised she had been contacted by an East Riding Ward Council regarding the use of the town council office for a group of residents discussing an issue relating to a local business. The Town Clerk advised after discussions with the Town Mayor a decision had been made not to allow them to use the room at this time. The Town Clerk asked for clarification on use of the council office by community groups. Cllr. J. Barrett proposed to allow Official long standing community groups to use the office only with all other community groups and resident groups having to gain consent from the council prior to use seconded Cllr. G. Laughton and agreed

CHRISTMAS MARKET

A full update of Christmas Market events were read to all councillors. Noted by council members

ACCOUNTS

A full list of accounts were handed to council members at the meeting. Proposed Cllr. R. Lyons seconded Cllr. G. Laughton and agreed

74/11/114